Tom and Dottie Cancaster

Serving Our U.S. Military Worldwide

2023 Winter Prayer Letter

Dear friends,

"Behold a virgin shall be with child, and shall bring forth a son, and they shall call his name Emmanuel, which being interpreted is, God with us."

It is that wonderful time of the year where we celebrate the coming of our Savior. He came to live among us, our Emmanuel, and to ultimately die for our sins. May we remember that this Christmas season and rejoice.

We have had a very full and busy schedule in the past few weeks. Our meetings have taken us to TX, MI, IN, NC, VA, NY, CT, CA, SC and TN. Praise the Lord for seven precious souls who trusted Christ as their Savior. The Lord also blessed in the Faith-Promise conferences that we were in. It was a joy to meet so many young missionary families who are on deputation trying to get to their mission field as soon as possible. In every conference the church significantly increased their Faith-Promise commitments. It was a blessing to be in two churches pastored by men who were part of the fruit of our ministry to the military in Germany. God is greatly using both of them. I was privileged to preach in three of our independent Baptist Bible colleges where I was able to present the need for missionaries to the military. Please pray that God will call some of these students to serve in military missions.

It was a joy to have our family together for Thanksgiving. Next to salvation, family is the most precious gift God has given us. Our constant prayer is that each one of them will love and serve the Lord with all their heart.

Thank you for your prayers concerning our health issues. I will have two surgical procedure in December and January and would appreciate your prayers.

Dottie and I wish you and your families a blessed Christ-centered Christmas. Thank you for your love, prayers and support that helps us as we strive to serve the Lord.

Serving with joy, Tom and Dottie Lancaster



Serving as the
BIMI European Coordinator
for Military Missions
P.O. Box 28167

Chattanooga, TN 37424 tomdottiel@yahoo.com

706-581-4273



Sending Church: Open Bible Baptist Church Valdosta, GA 31605